
 
 
Dear IAEM Colleagues, 
 
I am excited to announce my candidacy for the IAEM Second Vice President. With years of 
dedicated service on the board as the Region 9 President and active involvement in various 
causes, commissions, and working groups, I possess the experience necessary to help lead 
IAEM USA toward a stronger future. 
 
My commitment to the emergency management profession is unwavering. If elected as the 
Second Vice President, I will ensure that IAEM continues to be the leading organization for 
emergency managers, advocating for our profession at all levels of government. 
 
I am deeply passionate about addressing the challenges our communities and profession face. I 
envision a more agile IAEM, ready to respond swiftly to emerging needs and provide 
comprehensive support to our members in all aspects of their work. 
 
One fundamental principle guides my approach to leadership: this organization exists for the 
members, by the members. Together, we can shape IAEM into a stronger, more cohesive 
association that serves as the beacon for all emergency management professionals. 
 
Accessibility is paramount in this mission. As your Second Vice President, I pledge to be readily 
accessible to every member. Your voices, concerns, and ideas matter deeply, and I am 
committed to listening and responding to them with diligence and respect. After all, it is through 
our collective efforts and collaboration that we can effect real change and progress within our 
profession. 
 
IAEM is more than just an organization; it is a community bound by a shared dedication to 
safeguarding lives and property in the face of adversity. As we navigate the complexities of our 
ever-changing world, I believe in fostering a culture of inclusivity, transparency, and mutual 
support within IAEM. Together, we can confront the challenges ahead with resilience and 
innovation, ensuring our association remains at the forefront of emergency management 
excellence. 
 
I invite each of you to join me on this journey. We will build a stronger, more agile IAEM that 
represents emergency management professionals' diverse needs and aspirations. 
 
Thank you for your trust and support. I am eager to collaborate with you to realize our shared 
vision and propel IAEM toward tremendous success. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
Todd T DeVoe 


